
Pierce County ATV/UTV Association Minutes 

Outpost Bar & Grill, Bay City WI 

November 21, 2022 

 

Members Present: Everett & Barb Muhlhausen, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Sheldon Huppert, 

Hank & Marge Lazarz, Roger & Delores Fritz, Tina Huppert, Kevin & Diane Johnson, John & 

Jean Marko, Jerry Sprick, Yvonne Blodgett, Linda Townsend, Wendell Manore, Teri Nelson, 

Scott Ryden, Tom Bjork, Brian Stein, Scott & Joanne Gulbranson, Caleb Beefe, Denise & Dan 

Hager, Daryl Fay, Darren Place, Butch Kinneman, Gary Huppert, Mark Kinneman, Paul & Leah 

Frandsen, Randy Bayer, Dave Deiss, Bill Bakalich, Joanie Churchill, Mark Books, Pierce 

County Recreation Officer Jeremy Brookshaw 

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was distributed & emailed by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the 

Secretary’s Report by Tina Huppert, seconded by Hank Lazarz.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Yvonne Blodgett, seconded by Daryl Fay. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business 

 

Sheldon Huppert reported that he and Gary Huppert, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, and Everett & 

Barb Muhlhausen attended the Wisconsin Towns Association Meeting on November 3rd. 

Sheldon and Gary spoke to the group which 6 towns were present and 11 were not in attendance. 

Sheldon explained the procedure to attend future town board meetings for the 11 towns not 

present to inform them of State Statute 23.33 and the goals of the Pierce County ATV/UTV 

Association to have all towns adopt State Statute 23.33 per Highway Commissioner Chad 

Johnson’s request in order to open any future county road requests. 

 

Tina Huppert received the Pierce County ATV/UTV Association stickers for ATV’s and UTV’s 

and they will be mailed to new members and current members can pick them up at the meeting 

tonight or future meetings.  

 

New Business 

 

Treasurer Tina Huppert received a bill for services for obtaining the Tax Exempt Status. Motion 

by Daryl Fay, seconded by Hank Lazarz, to approve the bill for $340. Motion passed.  

 

Future meeting locations were discussed. The following meetings will be as follows: 

 

January 16 – Clyde’s Corner Bar & Grill, Beldenville   

February 20 – 715 Steer & Beer, Ellsworth 

March 20 – 63 Bar & Grill, Ellsworth 

April 17 – GasLite Bar & Grill, Ellsworth 

May 15 – Ellsworth Country Club, Ellsworth 

June 19 – Sabes Loft, Bay City 

 

 

 

 

 



Motion by Daryl Fay, seconded by Hank Lazarz, to approve the meeting locations. Motion 

passed. 

 

President Larry Johnson resigned his position as president due to health issues. Several members 

spoke of his accomplishments and thanked him for his years of service and all the work he did to 

build the club into what it is today. Thank you Larry on behalf of the Pierce County ATV/UTV 

Association. Vice-President Darren Place will fill out the term. 

 

 

Member Comments: 

 

Yvonne Blodgett asked why towns don’t adopt WI State Statute 23.33. Discussion took place. 

 

The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 16th, 2023 at 6:00 pm in the upstairs at 

Clyde’s Corner Bar and Grill, Beldenville. 

 

Motion by Daryl Fay, seconded by Hank Lazarz, to adjourn the meeting at 6:26 p.m. Motion 

passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary  


